
Germantown Public Safety Education Commission  

March 7, 2016  

Minutes 

The March 7, 2016 meeting of the Germantown Public Safety Commission was called to order by 

Commission Chair Al Gabriel at 5:30 pm.  Commissioners attending were Al Gabriel, Bo Adams, John 

Arth,  Manjit Kaur, Susan Kingston, Charles Larkin, Roel Smit, Kari Wanzer, Mark Devine, Don Theenwes,  

Lt. Ed McGee, Fire Marshal Dwyer, and Alderman Dave Klevan.   

Quorum was established 

Minutes moved for approval, John Arth and Tucker 2nd minutes. Minutes are approved as written 

 

REPORTS 

Police 

Drug Take Back will be held on April 30. Target and Kroger locations. 

Citizens Police Academy will conclude with graduation next Thursday. 

The Police Department interviewed 15 candidates for the position of a Reserve officer. The Reserve 

Academy will begin on March 29, 2016.  

Leadership Germantown visited the Police Department. 

Patrol wrote 812 citation in 1 week,  in a city wide saturation for traffic violations. 

Fire 

There was one fire last month. It was determined a kitchen/grease fire. 

The Fire Department recently trained students at Houston High School in CPR. 

Germantown Community Theatre will have their Ground Breaking on Tuesday March 15, to begin the 

expansion. 

Leadership Germantown also visited the Fire Department. 

BMA 

The city had their Bond Sale and received a great rate. Saving the city over $250,000. 

The BMA has decided to revive the "Alive at 25" program. The program will be offered to any City of 

Germantown resident, that falls in the appropriate age range. They have asked for help from the Public 

Safety Education Commission with the establishment of the program. 



New Business 

Welcome back to Donald Theeuwes to the commission. 

Formation of a subcommittee for the "Alive at 25" program help. Susan Kingston volunteered to be 

committee chair. Roel Smitt, Don Theeuwes and Manjit Kaur will also serve on the committee. 

Farmington Elementary has been secured and confirmed as the location for Safety City.  

Peds East has renewed their sponsorship for Safety City. 

Start contacting past and new sponsors for Safety City. Sponsorships are $300 and will include a building 

and logo on the shirt. Send information to Ed for invoicing. 

Meeting Adjourned at 6:05pm 

Hours   

John Arth – 1 
Al Gabriel - 6 
Kari Wanzer -1 
Tucker Larkin - 1 


